
Dear Parents and Carers of St. Matthew's students, 

I hope this message finds you well and looking forward to the weekend. I want to extend my gratitude to 
you for your support during this week's Ofsted inspection. Your support truly makes a difference and is 
deeply appreciated. The parent feedback we received was overwhelmingly positive as we look to work 
together to drive further improvement in the school.  

The visit, albeit slightly delayed, was an ungraded one, and I'm delighted to share that the inspection 
team recognised the tremendous progress we've made together. Their comments about the feedback 
from parents via the survey and the delightful children we serve was one of my highlights of the two days. 

While I can't reveal the outcome just yet, rest assured that I'll promptly inform you of our next steps once 
the judgment is confirmed. 

Looking ahead, we have three important events next week. The first is the distribution of ashes to        
students who wish to receive them as we observe Ash Wednesday. Additionally, we'll celebrate our       
annual 'Culture Day' on Thursday before the school is closed on Friday for an INSET day. Please keep 
an eye out for communications regarding attire guidelines for the day. It's a wonderful opportunity to        
reflect on our cultural diversity and celebrate the unique individuals within our community. 

Furthermore, Thursday evening marks our Year 9 Parents and Options Evening, a crucial step in             
selecting GCSE subjects for years 10 and 11. Please book your appointments with your child's teachers 
as soon as possible. 

In reflecting on this Sunday's gospel, which illustrates Jesus' compassion in healing a leper, let us         
remember the importance of compassion in our daily lives. At St. Matthew's, we strive to keep our hearts 
open to the sufferings of others, embodying the spirit of compassion exemplified by St. Vincent de Paul. 

As we approach the weekend, I wish you all a lovely time with your families.  

Thank you once again for your continued support and partnership. It is a pleasure to serve this            
community. 

God bless 

 

Week 20 Friday 09 February 2024 

             Headteacher’s Message 



Attendance Is Everyone’s business 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

100% attendance  0 days missed  Excellent  
0 lessons 
missed  

  
Gives your child the best 

chance of success and 
gets them off to a flying 

start  95% attendance  
9 days of absence, 1 week 

and 4 days of learning 
missed  

Satisfactory  
45 lessons 

missed  

90% attendance  
19 days of absence, 3 weeks 

and 4 days of learning 
missed  

Poor  
95 lessons 

missed  

Less chance of suc-
cess.  makes it harder to 

make progress.  

85% attendance  
27 days of absence, 5 weeks 

and 3 days of learning 
missed  

Very poor  
140 lessons 

missed  

Serious implications on 
learning and progress  

  

  
80% attendance  

  

36 days of absence, 7 weeks 
and 3 days of learning 

missed  
Unacceptable  

190 lessons 
missed  

75% attendance  
  

45 days of absence, 9 weeks 
and 1 day of learning 

missed  
Unacceptable  

230 lessons 
missed  



Attendance Is Everyone’s business 

 

 

 



Chaplaincy Corner 

Highlights of the week  

       
In last Sunday’s Gospel reading we heard about Jesus healing many people and so we 

have focused our form time prayer on 

the theme of healing and prayer for the 

sick. Monday evening brought the 

news that King Charles has been 

diagnosed with cancer and so on 

Tuesday we prayed in a special way 

for the King, that he might be given 

strength. We also prayed in thanksgiving for all the wonderful 

work performed by carers, nurses, and doctors, both in our 

NHS and around the world. We all paused for a moment to 

think of a time when a healthcare worker has helped us or our 

loved ones and we thanked God for the ministry of that worker.   

Thursday was the international day of prayer against human trafficking and we all watched a 

video about this horrible sin which unfortuantly is still a reality for millions of people around 

the world and which Pope Franics described as a “sin against humanity”.    

Anyone visiting St Matthew’s in the last week will have seen that our dining hall has been 

transformed 

into a much 

brighter place 

to be with the 

addition of lots 

of large posters 

around the first 

floor balcony. 

One section highlights the fantastic work going on to make reading a central and visible part 

of everyone’s daily life. The other section of posters is made up of a beautiful set of 

“Stations of the Cross” which firmly brings the life, suffering, death, and resurrection to the 

centre of our school. The Stations of the Cross remind us of the wonderful news that Jesus 

Christ died to being us back to God. We will be talking more about these Stations of the 

Cross during Lent, which begins next Wednesday with Ash Wednesday.     

 

Wishing you every blessing as we prepare for the final week of this half term.    



Beehive 

Highlights of the week  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A very proud Miss Mallinson and all the 
team 

Well done teams Beehive! 

 

Year 8s showed their creative side in Art this 

week, making oil pastel drawings. Great work!  

Year 11 had fantastic         

science lessons this week 

carry out experiments.   

Mr Brown was extremely 

proud of your skills and  

behaviour. Well done! 

The Year 9s also worked hard in Science this week,   

creating amazing Respiratory System models. They 

used straws - trachea and (bronchi) tooth picks -           

bronchioles) and raisins - (alveoli). 



Year 11 

Highlights of the week  

 

Top   Achievers 

 Kevin M 

 Rasool 

 Leigha 

 Micaela 

 Eman 

 

 

 

Highest attending forms this week                  
is 11E Mr Millington. Well done!  

42 students across year 11 have 100%    
attendance  

 

Year 11 Drama 
GCSE Absolutely 
smashed it !  

Big shout outs go to the following pu-
pils: 

 11y2 – Olivia, Harley, Abigail, Keira 
and Sean-Paul 

 11x4 – Sam A, Jacky, Gypsy, William and Eman 

Y11 have made an ex-
cellent start to their 
revision and prepara-
tion for PPE2. Using a 
variety of different 
strategies, Y11s have 
been engaged in their 
revision and taken the 
lead on independent 
revision.  



PROM SHOUT OUT  

 

 

Year 11 
Student Notice "Praise to Prom"   

The 2 lucky students winning their prom tickets so far: 

Week 1—Olivia—Congrats 

Week 2—Delite -  Amazing 

WHO WILL BE THE LUCKY WINNER THIS 
WEEK??? 

Thank you for the contributions so far. 



Highlights of the week  

 

 

 

Highest attending form this week                  
is 10F Mr Smyth with 98.4% attendance        

Well done!  

 58 students across year 10 have 100%    
attendance  

      

Year 10 
Top  5 Achievers 

 Lexi E 

 Chanel K 

 Nourah F 

 Shawne A-A  

 Kathryn L 

BTEC ENTERPRISE: Both Year 10 classes 
have started their formal controlled         
assessments in Enterprise this week.       
Pupils have shown that they fully               
understand the significance of this work  in 
contributing to their final grade. They have 

shown a very mature approach, been          
focused throughout the sessions, and 
worked hard to produce high quality           
responses.  

Great work 
from year 10 
in there 
health and 
social class 
Mrs Walsh  

10B French 
practising their 
translation skills 
whilst playing 
'One pen, one 
dice'! 

 



Year 9 

Highlights of the week  

Top  5 Achievers 

 Soreesa 

 Elizabeth  

 Ruby H 

 Houleye  

 Rohan 

 

 

 

Highest attending form this week                  
is 9C AGAIN ...Well done!   

53 students across year 9 have 100%    
attendance  

               

 

 
Well done 

Year 9 Keep 
up the good 

work! 

Mrs King,  
Ms Rossie 

and                      
Mr Robinson 

 

Shoutout for 9B and 9F. They have both been amazing 
this week – well done to each and every one of them. 
It’s been a pleasure teaching Animal Farm to them          
Mrs Taylor  

9A were great in English despite having a room change 
and new teacher; so co-operative, respectful and       
mature. 

9K were amazing in IT; so enthusiastic, polite and      
generally delightful. Miss O’Connell 

 



Highlights of the week  

Year 8 

Top  5 Achievers 

• Jake H 

• Ashton M 

• Oliver –Joe A  

• Joshua M 

• Kobie S 

 

 

Highest attending forms are 8A and 8G both 
with 96% attendance 

42 students with 100% attendance across the 
year groups 

Very Well Done!  

Great work from Year 8 making Apple 
Crumble, applying their knowledge of 
dairy and the reactions when cooking with 
the rubbing in method to make a delicious 
dessert. They all listened perfectly and 
applied their skills, great work year 8.  

Keep up this hard work year 8. Ms Travis, Ms Ray 
and Ms Flitcroft are very proud of Year 8 

Miss Ackers: Drama  
 
 I just wanted to send a message to say how fantastic 8D 
were this morning. It was Miss O'Briens Yr8 drama class 
( and they were so quiet, so well behaved and perfect when 
leaving the corridor while the GCSE Drama exams were be-
ing filmed. It was really lovely to see.  

Mr. Hall- RE  
After the success of our mid-year                          
assessments 8B have continued with some 
amazing work in RE. This weeks lesson have 
looked at ‘How Jesus treats the marginalised’ 
with some beautiful work being produced. Big 
shout out to Ava, Toby, Hailie, Aneela, Miguel, 
Neave and Adnan who consistently set high 
standards in lesson. 
 Keep it up 8B. 



Year 7 

Highlights of the week  

Top  5 Achievers 

• Aneela B 

• Eminence U 

• Mercy O 

• Jj B 

• Germain A 

Our Stars of the Week 

Mrs Walsh’s – Ubaid R 

Mrs Rolt’s -  Rossana M  

Mr Johnston’s – Aditya P 

Mrs Lennon’s –  Crystabel I   

 

Joshua and Cedar are 
both over 100 pages into 
our SMRCHS Ultimate 
Reading list! Well done 
boys!  

Mr Moran 
would like to 
give a shout out 
to 7C, praise for 
Afnan and Saf-

fie who have been working really hard 
in their 
French           
lessons! 

 

Mr Hall - 7B continue to set the 
standard with another           
outstanding week of  learning. 
We have been looking at the 

difficult        
teachings of the 
Trinity and 
Heresy. Shout 
out for the        
following pupils, 
Abraham, JJ, 
Mercy, Sarah 
and Oscar.     
Well done 7B!  

Y7 Boys football team 
won 4-0 to Altrincham 
Grammar. Great effort 
by all the boys and a 
well deserved win!  

 

 

 

     Highest attending form this 
week 7B ESt   

Well done!  

A Very Proud Mrs Rolt, Mrs Lennon 

and Mr Johnston. Keep up this   

fantastic work.  
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Please check Parent Pay and top up funds to clear any debt if 

you are in a position to do so before your child/children return to 

school next week.  

If you are struggling to clear debt on your account, we suggest 

your child/children bring a packed lunch each day as they will no 

longer be served in the cafeteria if a debt appears on their        

account when they go to be served. 

We are here to help you please contact  the Finance Team to  

discuss further or email parentpay@smrchs.com  

Children on Free School Meals have a £2.50 daily allowance for a 

meal at lunchtime. This allowance is not to be used for snacks at 

break time. If you wish your child to buy snacks or spend more 

than the allocated £2.50 you should top up their Parent Pay       

account accordingly. 

Children on Free School Meals will now have a daily spend limit 

of £2.50, they will not be permitted to go over this limit and will 

be refused any items over the cost of £2.50. If you put additional 

funds on their Parent Pay account we will remove or change the 

daily limit to one you chose for your child.  

If you have not activated the account please do so immediately.  

If you have misplaced your unique username and password to 

activate the account  contact the Finance Team straight away.  

Your child will need their account activating to: 

 buy snacks / meals from the catering service 

 purchase  academic items  

 go on school trips/events      

            

 

Important message 



 

 
How To Activate A New Account 

You will need an activation letter or email from school to get started. If you 

have lost  this or not yet received it, email the school at 

parentpay@smrchs.com   

You need a valid email address as a username and for account verification. 

1.Navigate to parentpay.com  

2. Select Login at the top right corner of the screen 

3. Enter the username and password provided in your activation letter / email 

and select activate. 

4. Complete the activation as detailed on screen. 

5. That’s it you’re all done! 
 

How To Top Up A Parent Pay Lunch Account  

1. Navigate to parentpay.com  

2. Select Parent Login 

3. Username—this is your email address 

4. Password—this is what you chose once you had activated your account 

5. Select Login 

6. Click Continue—(or if you want to set up one click payments follow the 

screen prompts)  

7. Select Pay for meals 

8. Enter how much you want to pay (minimum payment is £5) 

9. Select Add to Basket 

10. Click on Basket and check the amount is correct 

11. Click proceed to Checkout 

12. A receipt will be sent to your email address from Parent Pay. 

13. That’s it you’re all topped up! 

The Minimum Top Up is now £2.50. 

Parent Pay—How To 



 

 Free School Meals 

We encourage all parents/ carers to check if their child is entitled to free school meals 

(FSM). Being registered for free school meals benefits both the student and the school as 

we will receive extra funding. It is the parents/ carers responsibility to apply for free school 

meals on behalf of their child. 

Applying for Free School Meals only takes a few minutes. Please click on the following link 

to apply:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

 

If you are struggling with your application, please contact finance@smrchs.com and the 

Finance Team will be happy to assist you with your application. 

 

Qualifying criteria for free school meals: 

You are receiving Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no 

more than £7,400, as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent             

assessment periods) 

Income Support 

Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

The guarantee element of Pension Credit 

Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an an-

nual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit 

Free School Meals 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
mailto:finance@smrchs.com


 

 
BLUE DOT DEAL—A STUDENT FAVOURITE 

The Blue Dot Deal still remains a favourite and is exceptionally good value allowing your child to 

chose 4 items, for example;  if they wanted something to eat at break they could chose something 

from the hot deli, get a roll for lunch from the cold deli, select a drink and get a fruit pot or               

something from the Homebake all for £2.50.  

 

Eat well, Chose Smart 


